Daniel J. McKiernan Acting Director

Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Division of Marine Fisheries

251 Causeway Street, Suite 400 Boston, Massachusetts 02114 (617) 626-1520 fax (617) 626-1509 Charles D. Baker
Governor
Karyn E. Polito
Lieutenant Governor
Kathleen Theoharides
Secretary
Ronald S. Amidon
Commissioner
Mary-Lee King
Deputy Commissioner

January 27, 2020

To Whom it May Concern:

The Division of Marine Fisheries (MA DMF) met with the applicants of the Martha's Vineyard Shipyard proposed marina construction project, James and Phil Hale, as well as their consultants, Pamela Neubert and Charles Agro, at MA DMF's South Coast Field Station in New Bedford on January 13, 2020. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the MA DMF comment letter to MEPA (dated Nov. 27, 2019) and their rebuttal letter (dated December 4, 2019). Following the Jan 13 meeting, the applicant drafted a summary of items discussed at the meeting that address some of the concerns raised by MA DMF in our initial letter to MEPA. MA DMF has reviewed the meeting summary (dated January 27, 2020) and feels that it accurately summarizes the main meeting outcomes.

Sincerely,

John Logan

Fisheries Habitat Specialist